
Thanks to the team of 
Professional Auctioneer 
Bill Holland and pro tem 
assistant Joe Wasielewski  
we had an entertaining 
and profitable October 
meeting. Thanks, also, to 
our Program Chair, Alex 
Stall, for making it hap-
pen, and to all who con-

tributed the many consignments that were quickly redistributed to the suc-
cessful bidders. 
 
Just prior to the October meeting our Board met and agreed that: The Decem-
ber 6, 2008 Christmas Dinner will be focused on a celebration of good fellow-
ship and the Holiday Season;  time will be allowed for both the election and 
the Awards Ceremony at our November 21 meeting, with the elections starting 
at 7:00 p.m., immediately followed by the Awards Ceremony in lieu of the 
business meeting; and the Induction Dinner will be held Saturday evening, 
January 17, 2009.  It was also agreed that NORG will celebrate its 40th Anni-
versary with a Dinner and Program during the month of September 2009; Don 
Clink, Craig and Annette Gorris, and Regis Schilling will plan and coordinate 
the Anniversary Celebration. Other business included authorizing the purchase 
of a pair of magnetic signs (as described in the Sep-Oct V-8 Times (pg 13)) to 
be used on the lead car of NORG’s tours, and asking Don Clink and Dick Dey-
ling to update NORG’s Call List to take advantage of the large number of mem-
bers with e-mail. 
 
Although Mother Nature kindly extended our time to enjoy our Flatheads, she 
wasn’t so kind to our touring desires when a week of rain required Barb and 
Bill Soltis to cancel the October 25 Covered Bridge Tour. Thanks, Barb and Bill, 
for the Fall Tour planning and organizing; hopefully, we can include this as 
one of our first Tours in 2009. 
 
Please remember that our November 21 meeting will start one-half hour ear-
lier than usual, at 7:00 p.m.  We have an excellent slate of candidates for 2009 
Officers and Board Members: Neal Garland, President; Dan Burngasser, Vice 
President; Barbara Soltis, Secretary;  Anne Davis, Treasurer; and, for the 
Board, Ken Canankamp, Ginny Herrmann Jeep Iacobucci, Bill Royer, Regis 
Schilling, Alex Stall, and John Swigart.  After showing our support for the can-
didates of choice, we will move into the Award Ceremony,  
recognizing a select few of the many who have contributed to 
NORG’s success and fun. 
 
See you on the 21st. 
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The Newsletter of the 
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www.norgv8club.org  

OFFICERS & BOARD 

2008 
• President Foster S. Buchtel 

• Vice President: Don Clink 

• Secretary: Neal Garland 

• Treasure: Ann Davis 
 

Board of Directors 
Ken Canankamp 

Bill Royer 
Jeep Iacobucci 
John Swigart 
Alex Stall 

Regis Schilling, PP 
 

Kick tires at  7:00 pm 
Meeting begins 7:30 pm 

Need to be out of there by 10:00 pm 
 

All V8 meetings will be at the Stow Community Center 
3800 Graham Road 

Stow, Ohio 
 

  Foster Buchtel, President  Foster Buchtel, President  Foster Buchtel, President  Foster Buchtel, President    

The November meeting will take place 
30 minutes earlier at 7:00pm  SHARP. 
Since we will be holding elections at 
this meeting. 
   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I hope every one voted on November 4, 2008 



President Foster Buchtel attempted to call the meeting to order 
at 7:35 p.m. And at 7:40 p.m. And at 7:45 p.m. Then he gave up 
and started the meeting anyway. Foster thanked Pat and John 
Swigart for providing coffee and cookies for the evening. Guest 

Dave Ebbie (I hope I got that right) was introduced. Welcome, Dave!  
The secretary made up some minutes about last month's meeting. Since most of it was true, Bill Royer moved that the minutes be ac-
cepted. Well, all right, some of it was true. Didn't get who seconded it. Motion passed.  
Treasurer Ann Davis reported on--what else?--our treasury. We are absolutely rolling in money. Well, all right, we have enough to buy one 
club member a full tank of gas--which is no small deal these days! The Absolutely Last Annual Pig Roast brought in a very tidy sum, one-
half of which will be donated to the Hattie Larlham Foundation for severely handicapped children. Ann suggested that we might have 
enough in the treasury to justify a donation to another charity as well. Foster suggested that the board of directors discuss this at the next 
board meeting.  
Activities co-chair Barb Soltis announced that we will have a covered bridge tour on October 25. Call Barb or Bill Soltis and let them know 
if you will attend. We will meet in the back parking lot of the Cracker Barrel Restaurant in Rootstown. Be ready to leave the parking lot by 
9:00 a.m. A second meeting place for those who want to join in a bit later will be at the intersection of Ohio routes 322 and 534 at 10:00 
a.m. There will, of course, be an ice cream stop along the way.  
Bill Royer reported on the 1939 dash project. Work is progressing nicely. Bill asked for and received permission to send the speedometer 
faceplate out to be professionally refinished.  
Newsletter editor Georgene was not able to mail out the September newsletter due to illness, but she did send out the e-mail copies. 
Those who receive printed copies will get them a bit late.  
Historian Bill Royer said he will let us know if any club history happens. So far, no new old stuff this month.  
Membership chair Dick Deyling informed us that about 35 members have paid their 2009 dues so far. Dick moved that the club roster be 
printed every year instead of every other year. Second by Jim Bates. The motion was approved.  
Nominating committee chair Ken Canankamp presented the list of nominees for the clubs officers for 2009. They are: President--Neal Gar-
land, Vice-president--Dan Burngasser, Treasurer--Ann Davis, and Secretary--Barb Soltis. Members running for board of directors are Jeep 
Iacobucci, Alex Stall, John Swigart, Regis Schilling, Bill Royer, Ginny Herrmann, and Ken Canankamp. Jean Rounds moved that the slate 
of nominees be accepted. Second by Karen Mihalek. Motion passed.  
Program chair Alex Stall announced that he had planned a program for the ladies for November, but it will have to be postponed due to 
the fact that the November meeting will feature an awards program.  
SEMA representative Pat Rooney had no report. Webmaster Don Clink has added a link to photos from the Grand National to our website.  
John Swigart reminded us that the Christmas party is coming up soon. November 29 is the deadline for getting your checks to him for res-
ervations. ($15 per person, I think.)  
Jeep Iacobucci thanked all the members who helped with the pig roast. Their efforts were sincerely appreciated. Jeep also presented a 
special present to Barb Soltis--an autographed photo of former local race car driver Bill Forney, who is a friend of Jeep's.  
President Foster announced that the November meeting will begin at 7:00 instead of at our usual time of 7:30. This is because he will be 
presenting some awards to certain club members. Let him know if you have recommendations for especially deserving members.  
Foster also announced that we will have an Installation of Officers Brunch on January 17 at Stinger's Restaurant on State Route 3 between 
Medina and Seville. More on this later. Foster called for volunteers to begin organizing a 35th anniversary celebration in honor of our 
club's history. Regis Schilling and Don Clink volunteered to serve on this committee.  
Foster also informed the club that the board of directors voted to purchase a pair of the magnetic signs offered by the national club to put 
on the lead car when we go on tours. This might be an additional way to advertise NORG and hopefully attract new members.  
National president Craig Gorris reported on the state of the national club, including a description of the new national officers for the com-
ing year.  
Ruthie Canankamp offered thanks to Craig and Annette for the tremendous job they 

did on the Grand National meet in Dearborn and for their work in publicizing 
NORG.  
The meeting was adjourned. It was followed by a fund-raising auction conducted by auctioneer and NORG member 
Bill Holland. Members enjoyed bidding on a number of useful--and some not so useful--items. Proceeds will be 
added to the club's treasury. 

Neal Garland, SecretaryNeal Garland, SecretaryNeal Garland, SecretaryNeal Garland, Secretary    

      Minutes From the Meeting of       Minutes From the Meeting of       Minutes From the Meeting of       Minutes From the Meeting of     
October 18, 2008October 18, 2008October 18, 2008October 18, 2008 

Remember  Our  Vets  
on Veterans Day and 
always. 

Pray for our Country on 
November 22… And  
always. 



November - Carol & Don Clink Saturday, December 6, 2008Saturday, December 6, 2008Saturday, December 6, 2008Saturday, December 6, 2008    
This is your last notice for the Christmas Party. 
As many of you voted to have it here again. But 
this year we will be served in what they call the 
Cottage. It is a separate building just to the 
north of the entrance we used last year. It will 
accommodate 60 people so we will have more 
room. 
Cost is $16.59 per head. We will have family 
style Honey Baked Chicken, Roast Beef Garden 
Salad, Corn, & assorted home made pies.  
Please be there at 5:15PM… We have the room 
for 2 1/2 hours.  
John must have a headcount and money no 
later than November 29,2008 

As of November 1st. Please change our address  

FROM:  

John & Betty Coleman 

3801 Wyoga Lake Rd. 

Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44224 

TO: 

John & Betty Coleman 

12365 Fairwind Ave 

Port Charlotte, Florida 33981 

John SwigartJohn SwigartJohn SwigartJohn Swigart    

This is not to scale 
Or 

Could you tell??? 

 

David Ebie  
1475 Saxes Rd.  

Mogadore OH 44260  
330-628-9690  
Nat. #908767  

1936 Ford 5 Win. Cp.  
Spouse Brenda  

Welcome new members 
David and Brenda 

Please add them to your roster 

Does anyone recognize the person on 
the  right in this picture? (with the old 
Republican). It’s Nancy Collette. She’s  
dressed in this way because she is  
promoting their church's fall festival 
and Sunday School program. She just 
happened to run into Abe at a commu-
nity event. And said “We even square 
danced together:  

Everyone have a great 
Thanksgiving day. And be 
Thankful for what you have! 



                                                                        

    

N.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDARN.O.R.G. CALENDAR    

  PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES   PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES     

2008  2008  2008  2008   

            
 
• NOVEMBER 
           21st               Meeting -  Elections 
 
• DECEMBER 
           6th                Christmas Party  - Das Dutch Kitchen (RSVP John & Pat  Swigart 330 335 7173) 
                                                                  (Head Count must be in by November 8, 2008) 
~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~*~* 

 
 
   

        

Tips and Tricks Tips and Tricks Tips and Tricks Tips and Tricks     
From the Bench of Bill RoyerFrom the Bench of Bill RoyerFrom the Bench of Bill RoyerFrom the Bench of Bill Royer    

DUES FOR THE YEAR 2009 ARE DUE.  
PLEASE JOIN NOW 

 
NORTHERN OHIO REGIONAL GROUP                               DUES ARE $25.00 PER YR. 
  EARLY FORD V8 CLUB OF AMERICA                               IF THERE ARE NO CHANGES 
                      PO BOX 1074                                                        SIGN YOUR NAME AND DATE ON LEFT  
          CUYAHOGA   FALLS OH. 44223                                   AND CHECK HERE________ 
 
DATE__________________________                                         NAT. MEMBERSHIP NO.__________ 
NAME_________________________                                         BIRTHDAY MO.& YR_____________ 
SPOUSES NAME________________                                         BIRTHDAY MO. & YR.____________ 
ADDRESS______________________                                       TELEPHONE _______________________ 
CITY__________________________                                          E-MAIL__________________________ 
STATE & ZIP___________________                                         FAX-____________________________ 
 
WINTER ADDRESS & PHONE#                                              LIST ALL EARLY FORDS OWNED 
FROM________ TO______________                                         ( 32  T0 53 )   AND HIGEST AWARD  
ADDRESS______________________                                        WON AT A V8  NATIONAL MEET         
CITY __________________________                                       YEAR     MAKE     MODEL     AWARD 
STATE & ZIP___________________                                         __________________________________ 
PHONE_________________________                                        __________________________________ 
                                                                                                        __________________________________ 
                                                                                                        ___________________________________ 

            MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO N. O. R. G.  
MAIL TO: DICK DEYLING  :726 REHWINKLE RD.: SAGAMORE HILLS OH. 44067 

 Next  time you need to transport a dirty old en-
gine home, take along an old tire. Lay the tire on 
the floor of your truck or trailer. Then set the en-
gine down into the tire. The engine will set up 
right and will not slide around the floor all the 
way home. 

One nice thing about egotists: they don't 
talk about other people.  
~~~  
My weight is perfect for my height -- 
which varies.  
~~~  
I used to be indecisive. Now I'm not 
sure.  
~~~  
 If swimming is so 
good for your figure, 
how do you explain 
whales? 



Wood GrainingWood GrainingWood GrainingWood Graining    

Custom & O.E.M, 
Created Using an Original 

Transfer Process 
References 7 Samples Available 

Anne @ 

330-677-0860 

A little bit of SunshineA little bit of SunshineA little bit of SunshineA little bit of Sunshine    

Here's the caption: 
David Collette's friend knew he loved Ford V8s 
and told David about a 9N that his nephew 
bought and took apart 5 years ago. He then lost 
interest in the project. The friend offered to de-
liver it to David (in pieces of course) for $200. 
Well, "the challenge was too much for Dave to 
pass up". And now, after painting and assembly, 
another vintage Ford is back to work! 

Nancy Collette submitted this picture and  
caption to the Ford tractor magazine, The  
N-News. We were so excited when the maga-
zine arrived with our tractor on the cover.  

Haven’t  heard of anyone new that isn’t up to par. 
Sure hope this is true. 
Have heard that our friend Dave Duda still isn’t feel-
ing well. Remember him in your prayers. 

The most dangerous cake recipeThe most dangerous cake recipeThe most dangerous cake recipeThe most dangerous cake recipe 
 

5 MINUTE CHOCOLATE MUG CAKE  

CCCCoffee Filters Not just for making Coffee....offee Filters Not just for making Coffee....offee Filters Not just for making Coffee....offee Filters Not just for making Coffee....  
 

1. Cover bowls or dishes when cooking in the microwave. 
Coffee filters make excellent covers.  
2. Clean windows and mirrors. Coffee filters are lint-free so 
they'll leave windows sparkling.  
3. Protect China. Separate your good dishes by putting a 
coffee filter between each dish.  
4. Filter broken cork from wine. If you break the cork 
when opening a wine bottle, filter the wine through a cof-
fee filter.  
5. Protect a cast-iron skillet. Place a coffee filter in the 
skillet to absorb moisture and prevent rust.  
6. Apply shoe polish. Ball up a lint-free coffee filter..  
 

7. Recycle frying oil. After frying, strain oil through a 
sieve lined with a coffee filter.  
8. Weigh chopped foods. Place chopped ingredients in a 
coffee filter on a kitchen scale.  
9. Hold tacos. Coffee filters make convenient wrappers 
for messy foods.  
10. Stop the soil from leaking out of a plant pot. Line a 
plant pot with a coffee filter to prevent the soil from go-
ing through the drainage holes.  
11. Prevent a Popsicle from dripping. Poke one or two 
holes as needed in a coffee filter.  
12. Do you think we used expensive strips to wax eye-
brows?? Use strips of coffee filters.  
13. Put a few in a plate and put your fried bacon, french 
fries, chicken fingers, etc on them. Soaks out all the 
grease.  

4 tablespoons flour  
4 tablespoons sugar  
2 tablespoons cocoa  
1 egg  
3 tablespoons milk  
3 tablespoons oil  
3 tablespoons chocolate chips (optional)  
a small splash of vanilla extract  
1 large coffee mug  
Add dry ingredients to mug, and mix well. Add the 
egg and mix thoroughly. Pour in the milk and oil 
and mix well. Add the chocolate chips (if using) 
and vanilla extract, and mix again.  
Put your mug in the microwave and cook for 3 
minutes at 1000 watts (high). The cake will rise 
over the top of the mug, but don't be alarmed! Al-
low to cool a little, and tip out onto a plate if de-
sired.  
EAT! (this can serve 2 if you want to feel slightly 
more virtuous). And why is this the most danger-
ous cake recipe in the world? Because now we are 
all only 5 minutes away from chocolate cake at 
any time of the day or night!  

***New and correct “Mug Cup 
Recipe*** 
Sure hope no one tried to put the previous 
recipe in a mug….. 



1111936 Stainless Steel Ford936 Stainless Steel Ford936 Stainless Steel Ford936 Stainless Steel Ford    
History of the Stainless History of the Stainless History of the Stainless History of the Stainless 

Steel CarSteel CarSteel CarSteel Car    
In 1935, officials at Allegheny Ludlum 
Steel Division and the Ford Motor Company 
collaborated on an experiment that would 
become a legacy and a tribute to one of 
the most dynamic metals ever developed. 
Allegheny Ludlum, a pioneer producer of 
stainless steel, proposed the idea of creat-
ing a stainless steel car to Ford. The idea took shape in the form of a 1936 
Deluxe Sedan. That car became the centerpiece of a campaign to expose the 
public to the new metal and its many uses.  
Allegheny Ludlum and Ford would later collaborate on two more stainless 
models, a 1960 Thunderbird and a 1967 Lincoln 
Continental Convertible.  
Of the 11 cars originally built, nine are still in use. 
The stainless steel cars were perfect vehicles for increasing awareness of the 
quality of the metal. And over the years, this quality has been shown in its 
stainless performance. 
Of the six stainless steel cars that rolled off the Ford assembly line in Detroit 
in 1936, four exist today as living proof of the durability of stainless steel.   
One is on display at the Heinz Regional History Center in  
Pittsburgh, PA. Each of the original six logged at least 200,000 
miles in the hands of Allegheny Ludlum officials before "retiring" to private 
ownership in 1946. Thousands of 
additional miles have been logged on the odometers since, and the shiny 
bodies have outlasted most of their non-stainless steel parts. 

Borrowed from the Web Suite of Allegheny Ludlum  
http://www.alleghenyludlum.com/pages/companyinfo/stainlesscars.asp 

You can also view more of this story on the NORG web suite  

MINUTES  
October 17, 2008 NORG Board Meeting  

 
Present: Foster Buchtel, President; Ken Canankamp; Don Clink, Vice President; Neal Garland, Secretary; Jeep Iacobucci, Regis 
Schilling, Bill Royer. Unable to Attend: Alex Stall, John Swigart  
The Meeting was called to order at 5:15 p.m. at Foster and Peggy Buchtel's home.  
Christmas Dinner, Awards Program, and Induction Ceremony. The Board agreed that: The December 6, 2008 Christmas Dinner will 
be a celebration of the Holiday Season and good fellowship, without scheduled entertainment; the Awards Program will be held 
at NORG's November 21, 2008 meeting immediately following the election; and the Induction Ceremony will be held on Saturday, 
January 17.  
Awards Program. After ratifying the nominees presented by Ken Canankamp, the Board agreed to allow time for both the elec-
tions and the awards at the November 21 meeting, with the meeting starting at 7:00 p.m. with the election, immediately followed 
by the Awards Ceremony in lieu of the business meeting and committee reports.  
Induction Ceremony: Jeep agreed to make arrangements at Stringer's (between Medina and Seville on Rt. 3) for the Induction 
Dinner. [Subsequent to the meeting Jeep has made arrangements with Stringers for dinner at approximately 7 pm, Saturday, 
January 17, 2009.]  
40th Anniversary Celebration: The Board agreed that NORG should celebrate its 40th Anniversary with a Dinner and Program dur-
ing the month of September 2009, with members driving their flatheads to the affair. Don Clink, Craig and Annette Gorris, and 
Regis Schilling will plan and coordinate the celebration. [Subsequent to the meeting, Bill Royer provided a copy of the Charter for 
NORG, dated September 12, 1969.]  
Magnetic Signs: The Board authorized the President to purchase a pair of magnetic signs, as described in the September-October 
Issue of the V-8 Times (pg 13), to be used on the lead car of NORG's tours.  
Updated Call List: It was agreed that Don Clink and Dick Deyling would update NORG's Call List, taking advantage of the large 
number of members with e-mail.  
 
Minutes recollected by Neal Garland and Foster Buchtel with the help of several shots of memory lubricant. 



September meeting at Jesser’s 

Sonny Hunt’s Fish Fry 

Last Annual Pig Roast 



 

Early Ford V-8 Club of America 

Northern |Ohio Regional Group 

P.O. Box 1074 

Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 

 

NovemberNovemberNovemberNovember    

 
                    Headliner deadline  

    is the first day of the month. 
Please E-mail articles, tech tips, outing 

  write-ups, club news to:                 
Georgene Iacobucci 
geobucci@neo.rr.com 

*AND* 
Remember to visit OUR website 

www.norgv8club.org 
To contact our Webmaster Don Klink 

Webmaster@norgv8club.org or donclink@att.net  
 

If you wish to have a picture of your car or cars on the site 
email a scan to him anytime  

OR bring a picture to a meeting  

• 6th              Annette Gorris 
• 11th            Jay Rounds 
• 24th            Cathy Lowery 
• 26th            Bob Bachtel 


